
 
From: margaret gretton [mailto: ]  
Sent: 05 October 2021 14:42 
To: Programme Officer <Programme.Officer@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk> 
Subject: NATTTRAN/SE/S247/3254 
 
 
Dear officers 
 
I am registering my objection to the totally unnecessary  rerouting of Princes Parade.   This current 
road alleviates the strain on the residential inner road , which is the main south coast route east 
/west and extremely busy all day and night. as my son a resident will testify. It  carefully carries away 
all unnecessary water without harming anyone or thing.  It allows all of us a beautiful 
green/water/sea space in an area of intense development. 
 
There is insufficient room to safely bed in the new road in such a narrow floodplain.   The proximity 
to the historical canal is a travesty. 
 
.    The beautiful aspect of this road is unique on the south coast allowing everyone of all incomes & 
green ways of transport direct access to the sea shore.    It is being moved WITHOUT sufficient 
knowledge of the effect on the wonderful nature filled canal side & canal,  previously allowing a safe 
level of run off. 
We have  already seen the result of their lack of knowledge in such matters with the premature 
development of a  running track on a floodplain in Folkestone which has now been abandoned and a 
complete eyesore.   This would be a terrible outlook for princes Parade. 
 
Yours faithfully a 30 year+ resident of Folkestone & Hythe. 
 
 
Margaret Gretton 
 




